
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

June 26, 2019 

 
 

Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to create lasting change –  
across the globe, in our communities, and in ourselves. 

 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
July 3 – Sue Sturtevant Birthday Eve – no meeting 
July 10 – Paul Fenton, Chief of Police, Cape Elizabeth 
July 17 – LobsterBake!! 
July 24 – Club Assembly 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

July 10  July 17 (Ft. Wms) July 24   
Opening Words Riemensnider Roberts  Schauf 
Raffle Gift  Egner  Geneseo  Gowen 
Conductor  Altenburg F Bagdasarian  N. Irving 
Set Up #1  Daniels  n/a   Davidson 
Set Up #2  Danielson n/a   Daviero 
 
Would you believe – in her final meeting as President, Fran won the raffle yet again (she says it’s the 
18th time!!!) – she won a Rosemont gift certificate donated by Joanie.  
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
 
June 30 (Sunday), 2-5 – Cape Elizabeth Land Trust Art for Preservation.  
 
July 2 (Tuesday), 8 – 9 a.m. – Bug Light garden maintenance 
 
July 17 – Lobsterbake! Fort Williams – see online signup. 
 
July 16 (Tuesday), 8 – 9 a.m. – Bug Light garden maintenance 
 



What’s New With Our Members  
 
Happy Birthday to Sarah Higgins (July 12) 
 
Many thanks to Jack Roberts for building a beautiful set of cornhole 
boards that he raffled off to benefit PolioPlus at RotaryFest – total 
donated to PP = $555 – thank you, Jack!!!!! 
 
Congratulations to Assistant Governor Tony Wagner on being named 
District 7780 “Rotarian of the Year,” along with Chief Bob MacKenzie. 
 
Congratulations to District Governor John LoBosco and Assistant 
Governors Tony Wagner and Bill Anderson on a very successful Rotary 
year!  
 
Welcome to our guests who joined us for Changeover Night: 

 Incoming First Lady Joyce Lourie 
 Sue LoBosco 
 Jan Butler 
 Claudette Dube 
 Becky McAleney 
 Marc Mutty (not technically a guest but it was great to see him!) 

 
Thank you to Ellie Speh for donating all the beautiful flowers 
decorating the tables at Changeover Night! 
 
Congratulations and thank you to the almost 30 members of SP-CE 
Rotary who volunteered to work at RotaryFest! You made it a huge 
success! 
 
 
Thank you Nancy & Scott Irving – I mentioned above that MANY people helped with 
RotaryFest but two deserve to be singled out. Nancy Irving was in charge of feeding everyone 
both days, which was a monumental job, but she pulled it off with ease. Likewise her husband 
Scott, along with Chuck, Tom and Tony, were responsible for the grounds (set-up, take-down, 
etc.) As if that weren’t reason enough to thank them, Scott has been our webmaster for many 
years (as well as being webmaster for the district). Anyone who has had to organize an online 
sign-up or had any other issues involving ClubRunner is well aware of how incredibly 
knowledgeable and PATIENT Scott is. Scott is going on hiatus (hopefully he will rejoin us 
soon!!!) and will be “replaced” (not actually possible) by Jim Britt in our club (thank you, Jim!!) 
and Christine Johnson at the district level. Thanks so much for all you have done for our club 
over the years, Scott! 



And Speaking of the Irvings – Scott surprised his wife by transferring enough of his own PHF 
points to get her to the next Paul Harris Fellow level (PHF+2). Thank you to both of the Irvings 
for their ongoing support of The Rotary Foundation! 

Free the Rosebushes! – Catherine and Audrey Callahan, Bev Altenburg and I spent an hour or 
so Tuesday morning liberating the rosebushes and other plants at our Bug Light Garden from a 
mountain of weeds. It’s not perfect yet but a vast improvement. The garden could use some 
regular maintenance during the summer so Catherine has scheduled short work projects for every 
other Tuesday at 8 a.m. this summer (see schedule above). If you can’t make it at that time, feel 
free to go down whenever you’re available and pull a weed or two. Note that the Picnic Shelter 
garden at Ft. Williams also needs some work so feel free to pull some weeds there next time 
you’re in the area. 
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Changing of the Guard – Last night was the official last meeting of the 2018-19 Rotary year so 
we paused to thank all of our club officers and directors, and to welcome all of the incoming 
leaders. Thank you to all these officers and board members who served this past year: 

President – Fran Bagdasarian 
President-Elect – David Lourie 

Secretary – Kathy Cotter 
Treasurer – Nicole Albert 

Director of International Services – Chuck Redman 
Director of Membership – Laurenz Schmidt 

Director of Club Administration – Mike Geneseo 
Director of Youth Services – Hugh O’Shea (not pictured) 

Director at Large – Sue Sturtevant (not pictured) 
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